GRAND COUNTY WATER CONSERVANCY DISTRICT GRAND COUNTY SPECIAL SERVICE WATER DISTRICT

Regular Meeting-----June 28, 1982

ATTENDANCE

The meeting was called to order by Chairman K.E. McDougald at 6:55 A.M. with the following Board Members present: Everett Schumaker and Curt Young.

Special Service Water District Board Members present: Everett Schumaker, K.E. McDougald, George White and Dan Holyoak.

Also present: John Zimmerman, Dale Pierson, Maintenance Man, David J. Bretzke, Executive Director and Donna Jo Koskinen, Secretary.

K.E. McDougald asked John Zimmerman to give the Board the pros and cons on the motors and pumps in Castle Valley that were presented to the Board at the last meeting. John Zimmerman stated to the Board that all pumps had 8" columns, three wells have 125 HP pumps and motors and the one 75 HP motor and pump runs 1200 gpm but has not been ran for 20 years or so. The other pumps and motors have not been run at all. He stated that we may be able to sell the equipment since the District would have no need for it. He also stated that he would contact Rhodes Bros., Stevenson's and Terry Del'Andrae about this matter. David Bretzke is to ask the City about buying or trading the equipment. Both men are to report back to the Board as soon as possible on this matter.

Curt Young and Ev Schumaker gave a report on the Pack Creek Users' meeting held on June 22, 1982. The Pack Creek Users are in favor of an agreement with the District using the Pack Creek water. Curt Young stated that from 1954-59 there was 1840 AF of water available with 600 AF available to sell. The Pack Creek Users want the District to take over all of Pack Creek with the condition of paying them some amount for the water. This amount has not been determined at this time. K.E. McKougald asked David Bretzke to find the report by Schick about the Pack Creek Flow and report back to the Board at the next meeting. Ev Schumaker suggested that we use 50 1b pipe to pump the water. He also asked David Bretzke to contact the State Engineer's office to find out the water rights on Pack Creek.

PUMPS/MOTORS CASTLE VALLEY

PACK CREEK -

GCWCD & GCSSWD BOARD MEETING Regular Meeting June 28, 1982 Page 2

K.E. McDouglad reported to the Board about the SCS meeting held on June 24, 1982. He asked that both Boards work on a special project on irrigation line extensions and submit them to Washington. He stated that we may be able to get 70% grant money from the Soil Conservation Service. He stated David Bretzke talked to FmHA about the irrigation line extensions and we may be able to get some long term financing and loan money at 9.35% interest. The Board discussed the possibility of the District paying for the main line and potential customers pay for the extension. David is to talk to Russ Donoghue about helping plan and organize this project.

Meeting adjourned at 7:55 A.M.

ATTEST:

K.E. McDougald, Chairman

David J. Bretzke, Secretary

SCS MEETING